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RICHARD LEE, DIRECTOR
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

PROPOSED INT. NO: 1207-A

COMMITTEE: Housing and Buildings

	TITLE: A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to allowing for practical experience gained separately but concurrently with an apprenticeship to count towards the supervised practical experience time requirement for the granting of high-pressure boiler operating engineer licenses

	SPONSOR(S): By Council Members De La Rosa, Krishnan, Ariola, Marmorato, Menin, Paladino, Restler, Won, Bottcher, Lee, Abreu, Schulman, Ung, Joseph, Nurse, Zhuang, Brannan, Powers, Brewer, Ossé, Brooks-Powers, Hanif, Moya, Hudson, Gennaro, Holden, Mealy, Farias, Dinowitz, Feliz, Hanks, Louis, Marte, Banks, Cabán, Narcisse, Carr,  Vernikov and Morano



SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION: Proposed Int. No. 1207-A would allow applicants for a high-pressure boiler engineer license to concurrently complete the 2-year apprenticeship program and 3-year practical experience requirement within the same 3-year timeframe. 
 
EFFECTIVE DATE: Immediately
CITY COUNCIL ESTIMATE:

	

	Effective FY25
	FY Succeeding Effective FY26
	Full Fiscal Impact FY26

	Revenues (+)
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures (-)
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Net
	$0
	$0
	$0



FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH PROPOSED LOCAL LAW WOULD FIRST BECOME EFFECTIVE: 2025

FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: 2026

IMPACT ON REVENUES: It is estimated that there would be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation. The Office of Management and Budget’s (OMB) estimate of this legislation’s impact on the City’s revenues is consistent with the Council’s estimate.

IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: It is estimated that there would be no impact on expenditures resulting from the enactment of this legislation, as the agencies involved would be able to utilize existing resources. OMB’s estimate of this legislation’s impact on the City’s expenditures is consistent with the Council’s estimate.

SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: N/A

SOURCE(S) OF INFORMATION:	New York City Council Finance Division
					New York City Office of Management and Budget
						
ESTIMATE PREPARED BY:  	 	Michael Sherman, Principal Financial Analyst
					
ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY:		Jack Storey, Unit Head
		Chima Obichere, Deputy Director	
	Jonathan Rosenberg, Managing Deputy Director
	Nicholas Connell, Counsel
	
OFFICE OF MANAGEMENT AND BUDGET ESTIMATE: The Office of Management and Budget provided an estimate, which is attached in full
	


LEGISLATIVE HISTORY: HTTPS://LEGISTAR.COUNCIL.NYC.GOV/LEGISLATIONDETAIL.ASPX?ID=7258668&GUID=8A45868B-8F1E-410E-BE64-545DEB81CB62&OPTIONS=ID|TEXT|&SEARCH=1207 
DATE PREPARED: May 27, 2025
HEARING DATE: MAY 28, 2025
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